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For at least 30 years,
maybe more, they’ve at-
tended every Woodland
City Council meeting in
City Hall.
They’ve also sat through

every meeting of the Plan-
ning Commission, Parks
and Recreation Commis-
sion and every other city
commission along with
untold numbers of public
gatherings and swearing-
in ceremonies.
They’ve sat mute during

closed conferences — held
behind the thick, wooden
doors of the Council Cham-
ber — that decided the out-
come of salary negotiations
or fees of wealthy builders.
But in late December,

worn out by time and
backsides too numerous
to count, around 54 hard,
plastic, yellowish, four-
legged chairs were carted

off to the city’s Municipal
Service Center where they
were unceremoniously
stacked to await their fate.
They were initially left

at the rear of City Hall,
until it was thought that
might leave the wrong im-
pression.
So, after having been

buffed and scuffed by de-
velopers awaiting the fate
of their projects, citizens
speaking out over wa-
ter rate hikes or the pres-
ence of too many homeless,
along with presentations
being made by Girl Scouts,
Boy Scouts, athletes and
even aspiring politicians
planning to seek the softer
chairs behind the council
podium, the sturdy, four-
legged seats are now gath-
ering dust.
Their replacements — 54

chairs with more than an
inch of padding beneath
grayish upholstery and
soft backs — made their

public debut following the
Christmas and New Year’s
break at a swearing-in cer-
emony for a new police of-
ficer and records clerk on
Jan. 8.
New chairs have long

been called for by mem-
bers of the City Council. A
recently as a year ago, Tom
Stallard argued for an up-
grade, citing the aged ap-
pearance and poor image
for the city caused by those
yellow, plastic chairs.
Stallard, himself, re-

members the chairs as be-
ing used in the mid-1980s,
possibly even earlier.
In fact, money for the

chairs — around $3,500 —
had been budgeted for use
this year, but their purchase
wasn’t high on the city’s pri-
ority list. There have been
other projects to pay for, in-
cludingmulti-million dollar
sewer and water treatment
facilities, road upgrades, as
well as raises for city staff

and even the all-to-frequent
plaques recognizing special
occasions or individuals.
It wasn’t until represen-

tatives of the city attended
the annual League of Cali-
fornia Cities Conference in
Long Beach recently that
replacement chairs took on
a new priority. During the
closing day of the confer-

ence, the city was selected
as the “grand prize” winner
of a $3,000 U.S. Communi-
ties gift card.
U.S. Communities is

a national city/county
joint powers procurement
agency. City staff originally
thought they could use the
card to buy new chairs, sav-
ing Woodland residents a

little money.
However, in the end —

perhaps during a discussion
held in the Council Cham-
bers on those self-same an-
tique assemblages of pos-
terior pedestals — com-
mon sense prevailed and
the $3,000 gift card was
given to the city of Paradise,
which has suffered so terri-
bly from the Camp Fire.
If those old chairs could

talk, they might suggest
that they be donated to the
citizens of Paradise. That
way they could continue a
new mission.
Then again, perhaps the

chairs deserve awell-earned
retirement. While they may
not, in a literal sense, have
seen and heard it all, they
have certainly born the
weight of many major and
minor players in and out of
city government.

Contact reporter Jim Smith
at 530-406-6230.
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When people set their
minds to it, they can be as
busy as bees.
And that’s what hap-

pened on Wednesday,
when less than 24 hours
after the Woodland City
Council applied to become
a “Bee City,” the members
of “Bee City USA” accepted
the request.
“Congratulations! Bee

City USA is pleased to ad-
vise you that we received
your signed resolution ad-
opted January 15, 2019,
and your final application,
and have concluded that
your community has met
the standards for certifica-
tion as the 79th Bee City
USA affiliate in the nation,”
according to a statement
sent to the city by Phyllis
Stiles of the group.
Stiles continues on, re-

porting thatWoodland and
other “Bee City” affiliates
will be listed at at http://
www.beecityusa.org/ cur-
rent-bee-cities.html.
On Tuesday night, the

council voted unanimously
to spend $400 from the
city’s Community Devel-
opment Department to
apply for membership to
the nonprofit organiza-
tion, which was formed to
boost awareness of and im-
prove the habitat of local
pollinators.
“Bee City USA promotes

ongoing dialogue in urban
areas to raise awareness of
the role pollinators play in
this community and what
can be done to provide
them with a healthy habi-
tat,” according to a report
prepared by Assistant City
Manager Ken Hiatt, who
has been directly involved
with Woodland’s annual
Honey Festival.

“Their mission is to gal-
vanize communities to sus-
tain pollinators, responsi-
ble for the reproduction
of three-quarters of the
world’s plant species, by
providing them a healthy
habitat, rich in a variety of
native plants and low lev-
els of pesticides,” accord-
ing to Hiatt. “With the
rich agricultural produc-
tion in and around Wood-
land, bees are an essen-
tial element of the polli-
nation process and used
extensively in facilitating
pollination of many agri-
cultural crops and wild-
f lowers throughout Yolo
County.”
Woodland’s economy is

largely dependent on its
diverse agriculture-based
industry including polli-
nation service companies.
Woodland is also home

to the California Honey
Festival, an event pro-

duced annually in part-
nership with the Califor-
nia Honey Festival Board
and Honey and Pollination
Center at UC Davis to cele-
brate the honey bee and its
many benefits.
Last year the Honey Fes-

tival drew around 30,000
people to downtownWood-
land inMay. This year’s fes-
tival is scheduled for Satur-
day, May 4. A planning ses-
sion has been set for 6 p.m.
on Tuesday, Jan. 22, at Fa-
ther Paddy’s Irish Pub in
downtown Woodland.
Becoming a member of

Bee City USA will enable
Woodland to participate
in a nationwide effort to
maintain and improve cur-
rent pollinator habitats and
populations, according to
Hiatt. The program cur-
rently has 75 Bee cities, six
of which are in California.
they include Fort Bragg, Or-
land, Redding, San Fran-

cisco, Santa Barbara and
Thousand Oaks.
The program would be

sponsored by the city’s
Economic Development
Program and overseen by
a designated staff member
that will serve as the “Bee
City Liaison.” A Bee Com-
mittee, comprised of com-
munity and staff members,
will be set up to assist with
the following tasks:
• Annually celebrate

National Pollinator Week
(third full week of June)
or some other appropriate
occasion with education
events, pollinator habitat
planting s or restoration,
proclamations or promo-
tions that showcase Wood-
land’s commitment to en-
hancing pollinator health
and habitat.
• Develop and implement

a program to create or ex-
pand pollinator-friendly
habitat.

• Establish a policy in the
General Plan or Climate Ac-
tion Plan to acknowledge
and commit to the Bee City
USA designation.
• Review the city’s pest

management policies and/
or practices as they re-
late to pollinator conser-
vation, identify appropri-
ate locations for pollina-
tor-friendly plantings, and
consider other appropriate
measures.
• Install and maintain

at least one authorized
Bee City USA street sign
in a prominent location,
and create and maintain
a webpage on the city of
Woodland or Food Front
website.
• Each January apply for

renewal and include a re-
port of the previous year’s
Bee City USA activities.

Contact reporter Jim
Smith at 530-406-6230.
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It’s official: Woodland is now the ‘City of Bees’
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New chairs are now in place in the Woodland City Council
chambers at City Hall.

Connecting
Yolo County Residents to

Yolo Jobs andNO-COST
Services

Provides job seekers with a
variety of services to fit their
needs.We have employment
resources and training programs
to help you find the ideal job.

• Career Assessment /
Workshops

• Computers with Internet &
Wi-Fi access

• Copiers/ Telephones

• Employer Recruitment Events

• Fax machines

• Job Announcements

• Reference Materials

• Typing Tests (by appointment
only)

Serving ALL Yolo County
Employers

Provides businesses with a
variety of services to fit their
needs.We have employer
resources and training programs
to help you find the ideal candidate.
Some services include:

• Application/resume screening

• Candidate referral source

• Customized training

• Employer recruitment events

• Job announcements

• On-The-Job Training

• Subsidized Employment/ Work
Experience

CAREER CENTER
SERVICES

BUSINESS
SERVICES

Contact us if you’d like to learn more; Business Engagement
Services Coordinator, Erica Johnson (916) 375.6273 or
erica.johnson@yolocounty.org

“Serving Yolo County since 1868”

ESPARTO UNIFIED SCHOOL
DISTRICT BOARD VACANCY

On January 11, 2019, a vacancy on the Board of Education occurred due to the
resignation of Area 1 Trustee Pam Miller. The Esparto Unified School District Board
of Education shall make a provisional appointment to fill this vacancy within 60 days
per its bylaws. The provisional appointee will serve as the Area 1 Trustee on the Board
of Education until the term of office expires in November 2020. Thank you for your
interest in applying for the Esparto Unified School District Board of Education Trustee
Area 1 vacancy. The four remaining members of the Board of Education will appoint
one candidate to fill the positon. All applicants are required to complete the attached
Candidate Information Sheet. The written responses will be reviewed to ensure that
applicants are eligible for Board membership. Please deliver your completed Candidate
Information Sheet to the Esparto Unified School District Office at 26675 Plainfield
Street, Esparto, California 95627 on or before 4:00 pm on January 30, 2019. Eligible
candidates will be required to interview with the Board of Education during open session
at a special meeting of the Board of Education to be held on Monday, February 4, 2019
at 6:00 pm in room A-7 at Esparto High School. This will be followed by the Board of
Education voting on the provisional appointment. The provisional appointee will take the
oath of office and be seated at a subsequent regularly scheduled meeting of the Board
of Education. If you would like to nominate an individual to serve as the Trustee for Area
1 in the Esparto Unified School District, please email the name and contact information
of the individual to rspiva@espartok12.org (Rebecca Spiva, Chief Business Official of
the Esparto Unified School District). That individual will be contacted and informed that
they have been nominated to serve. Rebecca Spiva will inform them of the application
and interview process. ESPARTO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT “Serving Yolo County
since 1868” 26675 Plainfield Street Tel.: (530) 787-3446 Esparto, California 95627 Fax:
(530) 787-3033 ESPARTO UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD VACANCY CANDIDATE
INFORMATION SHEET On January 11, 2019, a vacancy on the Board of Education
occurred due to the resignation of Area 1 Trustee Pam Miller. The Esparto Unified School
District Board of Education shall make a provisional appointment to fill this vacancy
within 60 days per its bylaws. The provisional appointee will serve as the Area 1 Trustee
on the Board of Education until the term of office expires in November 2020. Thank you
for your interest in applying for the Esparto Unified School District Board of Education
Trustee Area 1 vacancy. The four remaining members of the Board of Education will
appoint one candidate to fill the positon. All applicants are required to complete the
attached Candidate Information Sheet. The written responses will be reviewed to ensure
that applicants are eligible for Board membership. Please deliver your completed
Candidate Information Sheet to the Esparto Unified School District Office at 26675
Plainfield Street, Esparto, California 95627 on or before 4:00 pm on January 30, 2019.
Eligible candidates will be required to interview with the Board of Education during open
session at a special meeting of the Board of Education to be held on Monday, February
4, 2019 at 6:00 pm in room A-7 at Esparto High School. This will be followed by the
Board of Education voting on the provisional appointment. The provisional appointee will
take the oath of office and be seated at a subsequent regularly scheduled meeting of the
Board of Education. If you would like to nominate an individual to serve as the Trustee
for Area 1 in the Esparto Unified School District, please email the name and contact
information of the individual to rspiva@espartok12.org (Rebecca Spiva, Chief Business
Official of the Esparto Unified School District). That individual will be contacted and
informed that they have been nominated to serve. Rebecca Spiva will inform them of the
application and interview process.
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